國立彰化師範大學附屬高級工業職業學校 107 學年度第一學期 高職二 英文期末考試卷

第一部份:選擇題 共60%

請將答案用 2B 鉛筆劃在答案卡交出,否則不予計分, 並請劃上年級、班級、座號、科目代碼(22)。

劃卡錯誤扣總分5分!

I. 聽力測驗: 10%

Part A

Look at the pictures below. For each, you will hear one or two questions and four possible answers, A to D. Write down the letter of the best answer (A, B, C, or D).

Question 1

Question 2





1.____

Questions 3-4



3.____4.___

2.____

Part B

In part B, you will hear several questions or statements. Choose the best response or reply.

- 5. (A) Yeah, no one in the building can use the Internet today.
 - (B) I think someone has moved your mailbox down the hall, actually.
 - (C) I sent you a letter yesterday. Did you get it?
 - (D) Did it fall down? Should we put it back up?
- 6. (A) So, you saw a picture of him?
 - (B) So, you talked to him online?
 - (C) So, you two were at the same place?
 - (D) So, you talked to him on the phone?
- 7. (A) Yes, she photographed them and made a book.
 - (B) Why did she do that? Didn't she like them?
 - (C) Was that because she needed more money?
 - (D) You're wrong. She burned them in a fire.

Part C

In part C, you will hear one or more conversations between a man and a woman, and then a question following each conversation. Choose the best answer to that question.

- 8. (A) He's almost fixed it.
 - (B) It's a very serious problem.
 - (C) He's had it for a long time.
 - (D) It's not very significant.
- 9. (A) His company is failing and will soon close.
 - (B) His company has done a lot of business this year.
 - (C) He and the woman will start a company next year.
 - (D) A bomb went off in his office and destroyed it.
- 10. (A) Dad will cook while Rachel cleans.
 - (B) Dad will cook dinner and set the table.
 - (C) Rachel will clean, and then cook dinner.
 - (D) Rachel will set the table after Dad cleans it.

II. 高頻率單字: 10%

11. More and more teenagers are getting ______ to online games. They seem unable to live without their cell phones.

(A) promising (B) urgent (C) additional (D) addicted

		國立彰化的	币範大學附屬高	級工業職業學校	107 學年,	度第一學期 高	·職二 英文期》	末考試卷			
12.	Doing regular exercise is to your health.				boy, lea	d him to the fence,	and explained that a	lthough all the nai	ls were gone, it would		
	(A) beneficial	(B) hereditary	(C) urban	(D) genuine	-		— — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — —		n people's minds, and		
13.	After living abroad for ten years, he has mastered two,				they hu	irt as much as phys	ical <u>28</u> . No	matter 29	you do to make up		
	English and Spanish.				to others, the hurtful words you say will leave scars. It was then30 the boy						
	(A) globes	(B) authors	(C) languages	(D) regulations	began t	o understand what	his father was trying	g to teach him.			
14.	The actor deman	ded a(n)	from the ne	wspaper for an untrue	21.	(A) Besides	(B) Because of	(C) In addition	(D) As a result		
	report about her personal life.					(A) to be educate	d (B) educating	(C) educate	(D) educated		
	(A) vitamin	(B) material	(C) element	(D) apology	23.	(A) Whenever	(B) However	(C) Whoever	(D) Whatever		
15.	Since our office	is on the 9 th floor,	we always take an	up and	24.	(A) possibly	(B) you possible	(C) can	(D) possible		
	down.				25.	(A) not longer	(B) no longer	(C) at least	(D) not anymore		
	(A) elevator	(B) energy	(C) inventor	(D) issue	26.	(A) In	(B) By	(C) On	(D) At		
16.	When in danger	, most parents wi	ll do their best to	their	27.	(A) began	(B) begun	(C) begins	(D) begin		
	children from ha	rm.			28.	(A) one	(B) it	(C) ones	(D) them		
	(A) persist	(B) protect	(C) pollute	(D) preview	29.	(A) how	(B) why	(C) what	(D) when		
17.	The family's dea	th has remained a	·	Nobody knows why.	30.	(A) which	(B) that	(C) who	(D) what		
	` /	(B) location	` ,		In	the 1980s, Nike v	vas trying to beat th	neir main competi	tor, Reebok, and they		
18.	In an interview, you have to tell the interviewers in a way				needed	needed a new ad to attract customers. In one meeting, one of their advertising agency					
	why you are better than others.				employ	employees 31 telling the Nike managers how much he admired Nike. "You					
	(A) confident (B) tropical (C) confusing (D) current					Nike guys, you just do it," he said. All of a sudden, all the people in the meeting					
19.	In traditional farming, chemicals are often used to kill insects.				stopped They had just found the perfect advertising slogan! This new						
	(A) curious	(B) stable	(C) conventiona	l (D) genuine	slogan,	slogan, "Just Do It," is 33 determination and passion. It enabled Nike to					
20.	The Red Cross encourages people to donate money, food, or supplies to help				become an international company, and it34 by Nike ever since.						
	those in need.				Co	ompanies often hav	ve slogans <u>35</u>	to help them	increase sales. Some		
	(A) urges	(B) greets	(C) edits	(D) frustrates	slogans	are creative,	are persua	sive, and still othe	ers are just interesting.		
					<u>37</u>	, M&M's noticed	that people prefer	candy that doesn	i't get sticky in their		
					fingers	, so it created choc	olate that "melts in	your mouth, not ir	n your hand."38		
III. 綜合測驗 : 35% (21-25: 1% each; 26-40: 2% each)						example is from the convenience store 7-Eleven. Its slogan, "Always Open,					
111. (2)	D // 100 / 1	1 23. 1 /0 cacii, 2	0 40. 270 cacii)		7-Eleven," not only shows that 7-Eleven is open 24 hours a day, it also						
Once upon a time, there was a smart and gifted boy who had one major flaw in					implies that the store always welcomes customers. One more example is Adidas'						
his character—he could not control his anger. When he lost his temper, he would say					slogan, "Impossible is Nothing." It shows that people can even do everything if they						
hurtful	things to other peo	ople, ł	ne had very few frie	nds. Worried about the		products from Adio					
boy's to	emper, his father of	came up with an i	dea to help $\underline{22}$	him. The father					panies to create good		
took the boy to an oak fence in the backyard and gave him a heavy hammer and a bag						_	s people's attention,		sful one.		
	_			ld the boy, "you must	31.	(A) were	(B) was	(C) are	(D) is		
hammer a nail into the fence as hard as"					32. 33.	(A) talked	(B) to talk	(C) talk	(D) talking		
In the beginning, the boy pounded nearly 40 nails into the fence in a day. After						(A) fill with	(B) full of	(C) fill of	(D) full with		
several months, the boy finally developed enough self-control and 25					34.	(A) has used	(B) has been used	(C) is used	(D) is being used		

needed to pound nails into the fence. _____ 26 ___ his excitement, he rushed to tell his

father about this. His father praised him and suggested that he 27 to pull a

nail out of the fence each day if he didn't get angry. When no nails were left in the fence, he proudly showed his collection of nails to his father. The father hugged the

選擇題有 45 題,請繼續作答

(C) to create

(C) others

(B) create

(B) the others

(D) created

(D) other

35.

36.

(A) creation

(A) another

國立彰化師範大學附屬高級工業職業學校 107 學年度第一學期 高職二 英文期末考試卷

37. (A) What's more (B) For example (C) Therefore 38. (A) Another (B) Either (C) Other

(B) takes

(D) In contrast(D) Any

- 39. (A) or 40. (A) costs
- (B) and (C) but

(C) spends

- (D) so
- (D) pays

IV. 閱讀測驗: 5% (1% each)

Everyone knows the feeling of being angry or hurt. After people have done something terrible to us, it is hard for us to forgive them. Staying angry is often easier. How can we learn to forgive others, even when we don't feel ready to? There are some helpful steps we can take when we need to **let go of** anger.

The first thing is to feel the anger or sadness. That is more helpful than trying to pretend these feelings aren't there. The next thing is to write down the bad feelings and the reasons why you feel that way. When it is done, throw the paper in the garbage can. It's a simple act that shows you are on your way to letting go. Then, give yourself some time to forget the bad feelings. It could be a day, a week, or a month. It may even take longer. You can choose a date and make this your goal.

Now it's time to make yourself believe that the person who made you feel bad should get another chance. Think about the good things about this person. If you feel bad when you think about him or her, say "I forgive him or her for hurting me." Do this every time you have the bad feelings. You may not believe it at first, but if you say it over and over again, you will start to. When you are ready, you can finally tell the person you forgive him or her face to face.

- 41. The passage is mainly about _____
 - (A) why people get mad
 - (B) why people have feelings
 - (C) how to forgive people
 - (D) how to punish people
- 42. The phrase "let go of" in the first paragraph is closest in meaning to
 - (A) begin to hold
 - (B) keep holding
 - (C) stop holding
 - (D) desire to hold
- 43. According to the passage, what should we do after writing down the bad feelings?
 - (A) We throw away the things we write.
 - (B) We continue to feel bad.
 - (C) We ask others to forgive us.
 - (D) We try to forget the person who made us feel bad.

- 44. Which of the following is **NOT** one of the steps to forgive others?
 - (A) Writing down the reasons why you feel bad.
 - (B) Pretending the anger or sadness doesn't exist.
 - (C) Giving ourselves some time to forget the bad feelings.
 - (D) Thinking about the good things about the person who hurt us.
- 45. According to the passage, which of the following is true?
 - (A) Staying angry is not easy.
 - (B) It may take time to forget the bad feelings.
 - (C) People should not get a second chance.
 - (D) Feeling the anger or sadness is not helpful.

背面尚有非選試題

第二部份:非選擇題 共 40%

請將答案寫在本頁右側之答案欄,否則不予計分。

口处用用名里业从签官、用甘从签建官业、九5八。

六肥用 <u>点巴盛小</u> 的革局,用其他革音局名,和 5 分。
V. 文意字彙: 24% (2% each)
46. Marcus is really fted with the test results. He thought he would get
better grades.
47. You should ae to him for breaking his glasses.
48. Mandy is going to place a full-page at in the local newspaper
for her missing dog.
49. Mr. Hanks is a highly il man in this company. He makes a lot
of important decisions.
50. Don't make pes that you cannot keep. Otherwise, nobody will
believe you anymore.
51. To have good health, we should de the amount of the junk food we
eat.
52. The two good friends eed each other before they parted.
53. It's not safe to write your password down. Just me it.
54. The designer once said that he often found (inspire) from
children's pictures.
55. We felt great (admire) for the firefighters' bravery. They saved
many people from the burning building.
56. Laura is always in (compete) with Danny because they are the
two best students in the class.
57. Lisa plans to travel abroad by herself during the summer vacation. Her parents are
(concern) about her safety.
V/I 11
VI. 引導式翻譯: 12% (2% each) 一格不限填一字
* 藉由醫療,那位老先生的膝蓋問題逐漸好轉。
With medical treatment, the old man's knee problems58
*當 James 和別人意見分歧時,他總是盡可能耐心地溝通。
When James has a disagreement with others, he always tries to communicate with
them59
*這些舊照片對 Rosa 來說非常寶貴。它們總是讓她憶起清晰的童年記憶。
These old photos are very to Rosa. They always bring back
61 of her childhood.
*我很抱歉忘了你的生日。我會補償你的。
I'm sorry that I forgot your birthday. I'll62
*這本小說經得起時間考驗且在現今仍廣為眾人閱讀。
This novel has and is still widely read by people today.

國立彰化師範大學附屬高級工業職業學校 107 學年度第一學期 高職二 英文期末考試卷

VII. 句型練習 4% (2% each)全對才給分

64. 重組句子

the traffic rules./who/the man is,/he should/No matter /follow

65. 改寫句子: 用have+O+Vpp改寫,請自行改成正確時態 Tim painted his room blue this afternoon.

答案欄									
班級	座號		姓名						
V. 文意字彙:24%	(2% each)								
46.	47.		48.						
49.	50.		51.						
52.	53.		54.						
55.	56.		57.						
VI. 引導式翻譯:1	12% (2% each) -	-格不限填一字							
58.		59.							
60.		61.							
62.		63.							
VII. 白型練習 4%	(2% each) 全對	才給分							
64.									
65.									

請繳回本張試卷及答案卡!

非選擇題只能用黑色墨水的筆寫,用其他筆書寫者,扣5分。